
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 

711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

November 9, 2020 

Mike Moss, Director 

Cowlitz County 

Department of Public Works 

1600 S 13th Ave 

Kelso WA 98626-2851 

RE: Application Acceptance for Renewal of State Waste Discharge Permit No. ST0006074 

Cowlitz County Landfill 

Dear Director Moss: 

We hereby acknowledge receipt of the above-referenced application on October 29, 2020.  This 

application is hereby accepted.  Your current State Waste Discharge permit had an expiration date of June 

30, 2016.   

The current permit and its terms and conditions will be administratively extended on June 30, 2021 if 

Ecology fails to issue a new permit by the expiration date and will remain in effect and enforceable until 

Ecology issues the new permit for your facility. 

During the permit renewal process, Ecology may determine that additional information is necessary to 

complete the permit.  In order to maintain complete application status, Cowlitz County must provide any 

additional information Ecology may request in a timely manner. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at Hiro.Kusakabe@ecy.wa.gov or by 

phone at 360-407-6286. 

Sincerely, 

Hiro Kusakabe 

Permit Manager | Environmental Engineer 

Water Quality Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

HK:MD (ST0006074) 

CC: Ron Williams, Cowlitz County Public Works 

SENT VIA EMAIL DUE TO COVID-19 

mailto:Hiro.Kusakabe@ecy.wa.gov

